## PASTORAL COUNCIL MEETING NOTES August 7, 2017

MEMBERS PRESENT: Father Brian Lane, Kelly Thomas, Gogie Enstad, Kelly Bickett, Romeo Vivit, Jane Kading, Paul Rezich, and Lisa Wattenhofer

MEMBERS ABSENT: Teresa Vining, Randi Roerick and, Father Adam Hofer, Steve Rennell, and Denise Maher

Romeo Vivit offered the opening prayer.

The July minutes were approved as presented.

## Old Business:

- 1. Ministry and Committee reports
  - a. Youth Ministry Report Given by Fr. Lane Summer stretch is over and high school kayaking will August 13<sup>th</sup>.
  - b. Liturgy Committee Report Attached as written and presented by Lisa Wattenhofer. Masses for Assumption week of Aug. 14-15<sup>th</sup>
     Discussion of using texting and/or email to enhance signing up for liturgical ministries.
    - Healing retreat Sept. 15-17 see the handout for further information.
  - c. Pastoral Planning Team Father Brian reported that the brochure is still in proofing.
  - d. Electronic Outreach Committee Gogie reported that the new website is up and functioning.
    - Will investigate the possibility of notifying liturgical ministers using website.
- 2. Parish Picture Project Kelly Bickett reported parish directory poof is due August 14th.
- 3. Church Organ Project Father Brian reported that Bill is checking for proper electrical hookup.

## **New Business:**

- 1. Bishop's Letter A review of chapters 5 and 6 was tabled until a later meeting. Chapter 4 was discussed- values- how we live, not what we see. Don't tell me you know show me you know.
- 2. New Pastoral Council Members Pastoral council members need to ask parishioners to run Kelly Bickett, Romeo Vivit and Paul Rezich will be retiring from the Council in October.
- 3. Parish Administrator This position has not been posted as of our meeting.

The next meeting is scheduled for Monday, September 11, 2017 at 6:15 pm.

Jane Kading will offer the September meeting opening prayer.

Father Lane offered the closing prayer.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,
Kelly Thomas Pastoral Council President